

ENGLISH PROFICIENCY TEST

I. PRONUNCIATION: CHOOSE THE WORD WITH THE DIFFERENT PRONUNCIATION FROM THE OTHERS

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|------------------|-------------------|------------------|
| 1. a) Teach | c) Bean | c) Bear | d) Leave |
| 2. a) Throw | b) How | c) Now | d) Brow |
| 3. a) Sound | b) Sure | c) Sick | d) Step |
| 4. a) Thought | b) Bought | c) Cough | d) Though |
| 5. a) Smiled | b) Looked | c) Trained | d) Saved |
| 6. a) Decided | b) Locked | c) Stepped | d) Faced |
| 7. a) Pens | b) Hands | c) Arms | d) Books |
| 8. a) Finishes | b) Buses | c) Ages | d) Scores |
| 9. a) Gun | b) Stun | c) Burn | d) Fun |
| 10. a) Thirsty | b) Throw | c) Theme | d) There |

II. GRAMMAR: CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER.

11. She usually ____ her homework after dinner.

- a) do b) does c) is doing d) did

12. There ____ two posters on the wall.

- a) is b) are c) be d) have

13. Which sentence is correct?

- a) He don't like milk. b) He not like milk.
c) He doesn't like milk. d) He isn't like milk.

14. My friends ____ football now.

- a) plays b) played c) are playing d) play

15. We don't have ____ rice, but we have ____ bananas.

- a) some / some b) any / some c) some / any d) any / any

16. This is not my bike, this is ____ bike.

- a) Nam b) Nams c) Nam's d) Nam is

17. I ____ to Hue last summer.

- a) go b) goes c) went d) going

18. You ____ be quiet in the library.

- a) should b) must c) can d) may

19. ____ there a supermarket near your house?

- a) Is b). Are c) Do d) Does

20. The students ____ PE on Fridays.

- a) enjoy always b) always enjoy
c) are always enjoy d) enjoys always

21. Look! The bus ____.

- a) come b) comes c) is coming d) came

22. If it ____ tomorrow, we ____ at home.

- a) rains / will stay b) will rain / stay
c) rained / would stay d) raining / will stay

23. This exercise is ____ than the last one.

- a) the more difficult b) more difficult
c) most difficult d) difficulter

24. The Mekong is ____ river in Viet Nam.

- a) longer b) the most long c) the longest d) longest

25. Choose the correct article: He is ____ honest boy.

- a) a b) an c) the d) (no article)

26. Which question is correct?

- a) What time you have lunch? b) What time do you have lunch?
c) When you have lunch what time? d) What time does you have lunch?

27. We ____ breakfast when the phone rang.

- a) have b) are having c) were having d) had

28. I was sick, ____ I went to see a doctor.

- a) and b) but c) so d) because

29. There ____ a lot of sugar in this coffee.

- a) are b) is c) be d) has

30) Choose the correct sentence:

- a) There is many students in the yard.
b) There are much students in the yard.
c) There are a lot of students in the yard.
d) There is a lot of students in the yard.

31. A: Look! She ____ to the school counselor.

B: Well, that's odd, because she usually ____ lunch at this time.

- a) talks / eats b) talks / is eating
c) is talking / eats d) is talking / is eating

32. Tet is the ____ festival in Viet Nam for many families.

- a) more important b) most important
c) importantest d) the more important

33. You ____ finish your homework before playing games.

- a) can b) must c) might d) shouldn't

34. I think it ____ rain this afternoon; the sky is dark.

- a) must b) should c) might d) mustn't

35. Choose the correct WH-question:

____ do you usually go to school? – By bike.

- a) Where b) When c) How d) What

36. The remote is ____ the sofa and the table.

- a) in b) on c) under d) between

37. If we ____ (not/hurry), we ____ (miss) the bus.

- a) don't hurry / will miss b) didn't hurry / will miss
c) don't hurry / miss d) not hurry / will miss

38. There is ____ milk and ____ eggs in the fridge.

- a) a few / a little b) a little / a few
c) few / little d) little / few

39. I ate ____ apple and ____ orange for breakfast.

- a) an / an b) a / a c) an / a d) a / an

40. "Hey, ____ your hands before eating!"

- a) Washing b) Wash c) To wash d) You wash

III. VOCABULARY

Calculator – Wardrobe – Creative – Square – Suncream – Firework – Character –
Competition – Palace – Dishwasher – Rubbish – Useful

41. Things you throw them away because you don't need them are called _____.

42. Mina is very _____. She likes drawing pictures. She always has lots of new ideas.

43. I need a _____ to do my math homework.

44. My dad bought be a very _____ home robot last week. It helps me to do many household chores.

45. They shoot _____ to celebrate the new year.

46. Ba Đình _____ is where president Ho Chi Minh read the Proclamation of Independence of the Democratic Republic of Vietnam on September 2, 1945.

47. The FIFA World cup is the biggest football _____ on the planet.

48. King and Queen live in a _____.

49. _____ is a machine for washing plates, cups, etc.

50. It's so sunny today. I need to put on some _____.

51. Which _____ do you prefer: Jerry the mouse or Tom the cat?

52. _____ is a large cupboard for hanging clothes in.

IV. READING

"MAI'S ECO-CLUB CHALLENGE"

Mai is a 6th-grade student. She lives only 10 minutes from her school. She is a member of the Eco-Club and usually walks to school with her friend Linh because they want to protect the environment. They have an Eco-Club meeting every Wednesday afternoon. After school, the club checks all the classrooms to see if any lights or fans are still on. Last week, they found 13 lights left on in eight classrooms. To help, they made colorful posters that said, "Turn it off!" and asked

teachers to remind students. Yesterday, when they checked again, they saw only 5 lights left on.

On Saturday, the club visited the town park to pick up litter. In two hours, they collected 12 bags of rubbish. The best team filled 4 bags. It was hard work, but everyone felt proud. Today it is raining, so the club is working inside. They are writing polite emails to the principal to ask for recycling bins near the canteen.

Mai keeps a "green diary." She writes about her habits: shorter showers, using a reusable water bottle, and watching less TV—just 30 minutes of cartoons on Fridays. She used to take the bus on rainy days, but now she wears a raincoat and still walks. Their teacher, Mr. Long, says the next goal is to plant 20 trees next month. Mai believes small actions can make a big change.

53. What is the passage mainly about?

- a) Mai's favorite TV shows
- b) Mai's family trip
- c) The Eco-Club's activities to protect the environment
- d) Rules in Mai's school

54. How do Mai and Linh usually go to school?

- a) By bus
- b) By bike
- c) On foot
- d) By car

55. When does the Eco-Club meet?

- a) Monday morning
- b) Wednesday afternoon
- c) Friday evening
- d) Sunday afternoon

56. How many bags of rubbish did the club collect at the park in two hours?

- a) 4
- b) 5
- c) 12
- d) 20

57. How many lights did the Eco-Club find left on yesterday?

- a) 5
- b) 8
- c) 12
- d) 13

58. What does Mai do now on rainy days?

- a) She takes the bus
- b) She doesn't go to school
- c) She walks with a raincoat
- d) She calls her parents for a ride

59. What is the next plan of the Eco-Club, according to Mr. Long?

- a) To collect more rubbish in the park
- b) To write more posters for classrooms
- c) To plant 20 trees next month
- d) To watch 30 minutes of cartoons

60. What can we learn from the story about the Eco-Club's actions?

- a) Small actions can make a big difference
- b) Only teachers can save energy
- c) Watching TV is better than walking
- d) It is impossible to protect the environment

